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	PRESS RELEASE


Advent Sunday with fakes and dangerous pyrotechnics

(Pilsen, December 18, 2019) The Czech Trade Inspection Authority of the Pilsen and Karlovy Vary Regions carried out an extraordinary inspection at the marketplace in Svatá Kateřina during the third Advent Sunday. It has secured more than 1,000 pieces of counterfeits and detected nearly 300 pieces of dangerous pyrotechnics.

On December 15, 2019, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority of the Pilsen and Karlovy Vary Regions carried out an extraordinary inspection at the Asiamarkt marketplace in Svatá Kateřina, focusing on counterfeits and fireworks. The specificity of this marketplace is that the storage space is often in wrecks of cars standing near the sales stands, and it is precisely these premises that the inspection was primarily focused on. Some vendors followed the instruction to make these storage facilities available and unlocked the cars. CTIA also took advantage of the possibility to open storage facilities with the help of a third party, which is usually a locksmith in these cases. 
A van was also found among the vehicles inspected, in which a large number of various types of fireworks were stored. The car was open, without any supervision or presence of the owner. Inside the vehicle, inspectors found 263 pieces of pyrotechnics of the category F4, which must not be used by a person without the necessary professional competence. 

"The Czech Trade Inspection Authority collected 1001 pieces of counterfeited products, which, when calculated in the value of original products, represented the price of CZK 15,990,840, which is one of the most significant findings of the Inspectorate of Pilsen and Karlovy Vary this year in terms of the damage caused. The detected dangerous pyrotechnics will be dealt with in cooperation with the Czech Proof House for Arms and Ammunition. In most cases, administrative proceedings will be conducted with the persons inspected, in which a fine of up to CZK 5,000,000 can be imposed for such conduct. Some infringements will then be dealt with in administrative proceedings. Inspections focusing on the sale of pyrotechnic articles will continue until New Year's Eve, not only at border marketplaces, but also in the inland," said Jan Řezáč, the Director of the ČOI Inspectorate for the Pilsen and Karlovy Vary Region.
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